

Ardmore Park Community Consultative Committee

Minutes of Meeting held on Wednesday 11 August 2021, at 2.00pm via Zoom

Present: Don Elder (Chairman), Jason Mikosic (MQ Representative),
Mick Rogers (MQ representative – Community Liaison),
Steve Wall (MQ Representative)
Phillip Broadhead (Community Member), Bill Dobbie (Community Member)
Joanne Macey (Community Member), Damien Cole (Community Member)
Rob James (Community Member),
Scott Martin (GM Council), Matthew O'Rourke (GM Council)
James Hammond
Theresa Nguyen

- 1) **Welcome:** The meeting was declared open at 2.00pm. The Chairman welcomed James Hammond and Theresa Nguyen from 4 Pillars Environmental Consulting
- 2) **Apologies:** Nil
- 3) **Recording of meetings:** In accordance with the process agreed during the May 2017 CCC meeting, the Chair asked if there were any objections to the meeting being recorded. There being no objections, Mr Broadhead recorded the meeting.
- 4) **Declaration of Pecuniary or Other interests:** nil
- 5) **Minutes of previous meeting:** The minutes of the meeting held on 26 March 2021 were confirmed.
- 6) **Business arising from the minutes:**
 - a) Note taker. Letter from Cathrynne Henshaw seeking this position was received. RESOLVED that the relevant correspondence be sent to James Mikosic for his comments.
 - b) Membership of the CCC. The Chairman is to write to Michael Ireland regarding his attendance at CCC meetings.
 - c) Company's Annual Environmental Review. This is on the Company website.
 - d) Road works. Comment was made on road works done on Jerrara Road and Mountain Ash Road by the Company. Matthew O'Rourke reported on Council inspection and requirements. Comments made included:
 - i) The Council and Multiquip are to meet tomorrow to discuss the roads and work to be done.
 - ii) Many residents have expressed concerns as to the condition of the roads.
 - iii) An article in the *Goulburn Post* of 8 June 2021 was referred to.
 - iv) Multiquip advised that it is engaging a contractor to attend to the roads and it is hoped that work will commence in September 2021.
 - v) Speed on the roads is a problem.

- vi) A greater police presence is needed.
 - e) Noise monitors: Steve Wall reported that the Company had not made any noise onsite on any Friday or Saturday nights and it does not intend to install any more noise monitors.
Rob James reported that the noise was extreme when the atmosphere was still. He is to report any noise to Steve Wall.
- 7) **Correspondence:** Referred to elsewhere in these minutes.
- 8) **Company report:** The Company's Report which is attached with the minutes, was presented by James Hammond, who answered questions and advised:
- a) Work to backfill the quarry is being undertaken gradually. The planting of trees will commence within the next 12 – 18 months; this work is also expected to be carried out on a progressive basis.
 - b) Rob James questioned the condition of the parsonage. It was advised that doors were off due to vandalism and the interior needs protection and preservation. Rob offered to make a financial contribution to assist in preservation. He and Steve Wall are to meet and discuss work to be done. There may be grant funding available.
 - c) Modification 3 will not be pursued until the road works are satisfactorily completed.
- 9) **General business:** Nil
- 10) **Next Meeting:** The next meeting will be held at the Bungonia Community Hall on 12 November at 2.30pm (subject to COVID-19 guidelines.)

The meeting closed at 3.30pm

Confirmed

Chairman